Town of Sheffield
Board of Health (BOH)
Meeting Minutes for May 11, 2021
Virtual Meeting

Board Members present: Martin Mitsoff, Chai
Pat Levine
Dave Smith
Eileen Clarke

Others in Attendance: Lori Neil, Administrative Assistant
Members Absent: Dave Lewis

Chairman Mitsoff called the meeting to order at 2:01 pm.

Discussion/Possible Action on a variance for septic set-back for Marily S. Wightman
Revocable Trust located on 368 Bow Wow Road. The septic is 60 feet away from the well
and over100 feet away from neighboring wells. Chairman Mitsoff stated, is an incredibly
deep well and as a two-stage system , it has an extra filtration process. D. Smith made a
motion to grant a variance for 368 Bow Wow Road. P. Levine asked for periodical water
testing. Pat Levine ammended the motion to grant a variance for 368 Bow Wow Road with
water testing performed periodically. D. Smith seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.

Discussion regarding Town building re-opening and in-person meetings. Martin
discussed the opening plans for the Senior Center. He said it is half-way open now. They
are rolling out activities with masks and social distancing. The Library has opened
another day. The Town Hall still remains closed to the public. Sheffield has had no new
corona virus cases. Two cases were coming off quarantine.

Board Member Items: P. Levine asked about the Tri-town Grant. M. Mitsoff announced
the Public Excellence in Health Award was granted to Tri-Town in collaboration with
Berkshire Health Alliance. Both are service suppliers to Sheffield and both are working
on hiring public health nurses with the Berkshire Health Alliance also looking for
administrative assistance. It is all good news for Sheffield.

Review and Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes. M. Mitsoff has a couple gramatical
spelling offerings. D. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of April 13, 2021 with
minor editorial changes to be sent to Lori. P. Levine seconded the motion. Motion carried

4-0.
No Items from Members of the Public.

The next meeting is scheduled for June 8, 2021.

Chairman Mitsoff made a motion to adjourn the meeting. P. Levine seconded the motion.
Motion carried, 4-0.

The meeting adjourned at 2:25 pm.
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